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Policy on Official Correspondence with Students 
 

The University and its divisions may use the postal mail system and/or electronic message services (e.g., 
electronic mail and other computer-based on-line correspondence systems) as mechanisms for delivering 
official correspondence to students. 

 
Official correspondence may include, but is not limited to, matters related to students' participation in their 
academic programs, important information concerning University and program scheduling, fees 
information, and other matters concerning the administration and governance of the University. 

 
Postal Addresses and Electronic Mail Accounts 

 

Students are responsible for maintaining and advising the University, on the University's student 
information system (currently ROSI), of a current and valid postal address as well as the address for a 
University-issued electronic mail account that meets a standard of service set by the Vice-President and 
Provost. 

 
Failure to do so may result in a student missing important information and will not be considered an 
acceptable rationale for failing to receive official correspondence from the University. 

 
University rights and responsibilities regarding official 
correspondence 

 

The University provides centrally supported technical services and the infrastructure to make electronic 
mail and/or on-line communications systems available to students. University correspondence delivered by 
electronic mail is subject to the same public information, privacy and records retention requirements and 
policies as are other university correspondence and student records. The University’s expectations 
concerning use of information and communication technology are articulated in the guidelines on 
Appropriate Use of Information and Communication Technology (available on the web site of the Office 
of the Vice-President and Provost: http://www.provost.utoronto.ca/policy/use.htm.) 

 
Students' rights and responsibilities regarding retrieval of official 
correspondence 

 

Students are expected to monitor and retrieve their mail, including electronic messaging account[s] issued 
to them by the University, on a frequent and consistent basis. Students have the responsibility to recognize 
that certain communications may be time-critical. Students have the right to forward their University- 
issued electronic mail account to another electronic mail service provider address but remain responsible 
for ensuring that all University electronic message communication sent to the official University-issued 
account is received and read. 
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